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May Monthly Road & Property Report

Spring is here, and so is the spring time work. We hired Kyle Hawk for the seasonal
position.  He has been working steadily to get all the lawns cleaned up for the season.  The
weight limits came off our roads on 4/26, so we have been getting the sand blown off the roads
and getting the village streets swept.  Along with the sweeping, we have been grading roads as
we can.  We desperately need some rain to calm the dust down and to put some moisture back in
our gravel roads so they can be graded.  The park is open for use.  The tennis court nets are up,
the water is on in the depot and it is open daily for park users.  The public restrooms at the
municipal lot are also open and ready for use.  We had all 3 docks put in before the fishing
opener.  Two of our boat landings need some minor maintenance, the frost left quite the speed
bump at the top of the landings at Perry Lake and Cable Lake.

We still have a pile of maintenance work lined up before we can start on this year’s road
projects. We will be crack sealing with the Town of Namakagon shortly, painting lines in the
village, patching, grading, prepping for the gravel crushing at our shop, upgrading the lighting in
the depot bathrooms, cleanup on Short Rd., sealing sidewalks, resealing the mural, plus many
more tasks on our list.

We will be interviewing applicants during the week of May 17th for the open full time roadcrew
position. Hopefully the person that is selected will be able to start at least by the beginning of
June.  This year is going to be a busy year, we have a pretty aggressive maintenance,
construction plan for this year.  I’ll try to get messages out through the town website and
facebook to keep people informed on construction areas to avoid.  Enjoy the spring weather.

Respectfully,
Jason Swanson, Road & Property Foreman


